

Castle Camps C of E (VC) Primary School Church Lane Castle Camps Cambridge CB21 4TH

Telephone: 01799 584270

E-mail: office@castlecamps.cambs.sch.uk Website: www.castlecampsschool.co.uk

Headteacher: Miss A.E.O'Connor

Thursday, 26th January 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

RE: Industrial strike action

As you may be aware from the recent media coverage, the National Education Union (NEU), announced that they had secured the necessary support in a ballot for industrial action. This is a national dispute with the government, regarding pay and school funding.

National Strike Days

- 1 February (whole country strike)
- 1 March (East Midlands, West Midlands, Eastern)
- 15 March (whole country strike)
- 16 March (whole country strike)

As a decision to strike has been made, we have assessed the impact that this will have on our school. Schools are not always aware of precisely how many employees intend to join strike action, as individuals are not under any obligation to notify us in advance - that can make predicting the impact of action difficult. However, following feedback from school staff, I can say that we are not anticipating any disruption on the strike days and it is our intention to remain fully open.

We will keep you updated with any further important information that arises. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Thank you for your continued support and understanding during this time.

Yours sincerely,

Alexandra O'Connor

Miss A.E. O'Connor Headteacher











